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I was chatting with a new stylist a few weeks ago, as 
she was cutting my hair, and she asked what I do.  
When I told her I was a pastor, she immediately 
changed the conversation to my children and what 
they are doing.  She wondered aloud what someone 
with a music performance degree would do with it, 
so I told her that Elizabeth was going to go on to 
school to be a pastor also.   

I can still see the look of bewilderment on her face.  
She stopped cutting, looked at me strangely in the mirror, and said, “Why would 
she want to do THAT?” 

I began telling her about how Elizabeth wants to share God’s love with people 
and help them to begin and grow in faith, and she dismissed my explanation.  
She went on to tell me about how her grandmother had dragged her to church 
when she was young.  It was boring, she hated it, and she was never going to 
church again. 

We spent the rest of my haircut with me asking her what she remembered that 
she didn’t like, and then telling her how things are different at our church.  I told 
her she might like church the way her grandmother likes it, now that she’s an 
adult.  I told her about our Contemporary Worship Service, and she was                             
astonished that a church would have a contemporary band (I told her we have 
three!).  We talked about community, faith, love and hope. 

I invited her to come to worship, writing the times on the back of my business 
card. 
 

As I left, I wondered: what will she find if she looks at our website?  (Ps – Gary 
Lindahl is currently redesigning our website.  It is not up and running yet, but 
should be wonderful when it is ready!)  What if she actually comes to church?  
Will people greet her?  Will she feel welcomed?  Will we speak in church-eze 
(church language) or will she be able to understand?  Will the music be excel-
lent?  Will my sermon speak to both her and someone who has been a person of 
faith their entire lives?  Will the visit bring back the negative experiences of her 
childhood, or will she find a place to belong? 
 

Of all of the times of the year, back-to-school time is the time more people                 
consider going back to church than any other time of the year.  People look to 
Christmas and Easter as special occasions, but back-to-school time is a time to 
begin attending a church regularly.  If there is one time of the year that we need 
to make sure we are excellent for visitors, it is the fall.  I would encourage each 
of us to increase our effort to be welcoming.  Let’s come to worship expecting to 
have an encounter with God, and longing to share that with those worshiping 
around us.  I invite you to do whatever you can to make our worship excellent. 
 

And when God sends “de-churched” people to us, they will say, “I love it here! I 
wish I had gone back to church a long time ago!”   
 

I’ll see you in church, where we love each other and love to bring new people to 
Jesus! 
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Bells are ringing for married couples 

Not church bells, not school bells, not wedding 
bells, but faith, knowledge and married love WILL 
grow if you hear the wake-up bell reminding you to 
go on a United Methodist Marriage Encounter 
weekend! The Fall weekend is starting to fill up, 
but there are currently still spaces available. To 
find out more about this dynamic weekend at           
Sharon Zimmerman Rader Retreat Center at Pine 
Lake United Methodist Camp on October 5 – 7th or 
the February weekend in Kenosha February 15 – 
17. Contact Ron & Sharon Morshita 262-554-036 
or w1marriage@gmail.com or register online at 
www.encounter.org 

Barely Seniors 
Barely Seniors  kicks off for the fall on Thursday, September 13 at noon in 

the Fellowship hall with a potluck lunch and program.  Larry Bierke, 

Platteville City Manger will be here to give updates on city projects,                    

budgets and other issues.  Table service and beverages are provides.                     

Seniors are asked to bring a dish to pass and a friend.             

HANDLE WITH CARE   

The new Wesley Room drapes have                
arrived!  Please take a peek to see the 
fresh look they've given this 
room.  Thanks again to all of you 
kind donors who financed this                       
project!  We do need to have everyone 
who draws the drapes be sure to use 
the cords to open and close the 
drapes.  The cords are located at the 
end of each section of drapes.  Recently 
a cord got detached on the section                
nearest the door and was very difficult to 

repair.  Thanks for your help with this.   

Christmas Bazaar 

Santa stopped by my house and 
greeted me with "No, no, no!"  I 
asked him if he didn't mean "Ho, 
ho , ho!" and he said absolutely 
not.  He wanted people to know that 
the Christmas bazaar was NOT just 
for the women of the congregation -
- that men were encouraged to 
show their talents in making holiday 
treats, woodworking projects, and 
other crafts.  The bazaar will be here 
before we know it! 

Wise Women Do Finances 

Women of all ages and all stages of life are invited to a day of 
learning and sharing on Saturday, November 3rd at Madison First 
UMC or Saturday, November 17th at Wauwatosa: Wauwatosa 
Ave UMC from 9:00 am-3:30 pm.  Registration opens at 8:15 at 
each site.  Registration fee is $5, lunch is on your own.   

Following a Keynote Address at 9:15 am, participants will choose 
two workshops: Advanced Investment Topics; Living your Faith 
through your Legacy; Faithful Budgeting; Planning for Retire-
ment; Investing for Beginners; or Preparing Legally for all Stages 
and Changes in Life. 

To register: go to www.wumf.org and click Register for Wise 
Women Events 

Worship Under the Tent 

Dairy Days ~ Sunday, September 9 at 10:30 am 

We will also be participating in the parade at 11:00 on Saturday 
morning.  If you would be interested in walking in the parade, please 
contact Jennifer at 348-9508 or plattevilleumc@centurylink.net 

javascript:OpenNewWindow('/mewebmail/HooDoo/lang/en/Forms/MAI/compose.aspx?MsgTo=w1marriage%40gmail.com&MsgSubject=&MsgCc=&MsgBcc=&MsgBody=',570,450)
http://www.encounter.org
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Office Hours 

9 a.m.—4:00 p.m.; Monday-Friday 

 

Contact Information 

Office—608-348-9508 

Fax—608-348-9509 

E-mail—plattevilleumc@centurylink.net 

Web—www.plattevilleumc.org 

 

Pastor 

Rev. Brenda Whitford 

pastorbrenda@centurylink.net 

608-482-0021 

 

Administrative Assistant 

Jennifer Fiedler 

plattevillevilleumc@centurylink.net 

 

Business Manager 

Amy Loeffelholz 

amyloffelholz@centurylink.net 

 

Youth, Collage Age & Small Group                 

Coordinator 

Mindy Freiburger 

freiburgerm@gmail.com 

608-778-4607 

 

Sunday School Superintendent 

Ellen Carnahan 

ellen.carnahan@yahoo.com 

 

 

Sept. 4th-1:30PM in the Wesley Room 
Book Report by Dee Gray 
Hostesses:  Sue Dykstra and Donna             
Stephens  

Sept. 20th at 9:00AM-Rebekah                            
Fellowship Group will meet at the Country                  
Kitchen.  

Sept. 29th-Coulee District UMC                            
Celebration at Lancaster UMC 
Registration is $10 and includes noon 
lunch and is due Sept. 17th.  Late                       
registration is $15.  
Morning Guest Speaker will be Barb                    
Serta-Warner from Harbor House in                  
Superior. 
There will be 25 minute sessions in the PM 
and each person will chose 2 from the               
following 3: 
1. School of Christian Mission-Studies on   
Poverty and Immigration in the Bible.                
2. Harbor House-continued conversation 
with Barb Serta-Warner                                  
3. Human Trafficking 

 

The Cap Club met Mon Aug 6th.               
Members present were Pastor Brenda, 
Tom Lindahl, Tom Ziegenfuss, Jim & 
Carol Kirkpatrick,Dolores Hutchison, 
Dee Gray and Hank Bossenbroek. All 
members reported on the friends they 
have called on. 

Because of the Labor Day Holiday our 
next meeting will be on Tues Sept 4th. 

Thank you to all of our dedicated Club 
Members. 

Blessings from the Cap Club. 

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 
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September 2nd    
“Made To Be Like Jesus” 

Romans 8:28-30 
Communion Both Services 

8:30 Special Music TBA 
11:00 Blind Faith 

 

September 9th    
“Does Everything Really Happen For                 

A Reason?” 
Romans 8:28 

8:30 Worship at the Church 
        Special Music TBA 

10:30 Worship at Dairy Days at                        
Legion Park 

        Redeemer leading music 
 

September 16th  
National Back to Church Sunday! 

Invite your friends to church! 
“And They Called It ‘The Church’” 

Hebrews 10:24-25 
8:30 Mallow Ringers 

11:00 Blind Faith 
 

September 23rd 
“30 Day Challenge: Devote Yourself                 

to Christian Community” 
Acts 2:42-47 

8:30 Baptism of Natalie Fosbinder 
Joyful Singers 

11:00 Blind Faith 
 

September 30th  
“30 Day Challenge: Develop a                  

Worship Lifestyle” 
Psalm 84:1-2, 10 
8:30 Music TBA 
11:00 Blind Faith 

Usher Schedule  

8:30 a.m. Doug & Kathy Martin 

11:00 a.m. David Oudyn 

  Don VanNatta 

Greeters Schedule 

September 2 8:30 a.m.    Hank & Judy Bossenbroek 

  11:00 a.m.  Peg Burkard  

September 9 8:30 a.m.     Tom & Nancy Ziegenfuss 

  10:30 a.m.  Steve & Connie Chandler 

  Worship Under the Tent—Legion Park 

September 16 8:30 a.m.    Doug & Kathy Martin 

  11:00 a.m.  Dawn, Tianna & Jocelyn Gile 

September 23 8:30 a.m.    Doug & Kathy Martin 

  11:00 a.m.  Linda Curry 

September 30 8:30 a.m.    Doug & Kathy Martin 

  11:00 a.m.  OPEN 

 

Readers Schedule 

September 2 8:30 a.m.    Carol Lange 

  11:00 a.m.  OPEN  

September 9 8:30 a.m.    Doug Martin 

  10:30 a.m.  Dawn Drake 

  Worship Under the Tent—Legion Park 

September 16 8:30 a.m.    Don Shaw 

  11:00 a.m.  Dawn Gile 

September 23 8:30 a.m.    Jan Langel 

  11:00 a.m.  Mark Thacher 

September 30 8:30 a.m.    Sara Koeller 

  11:00 a.m.  Karen Anderson –Carp 
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Birthdays This Month 

3 Ben Hasker 
4 Christine Griffiths 
5 Curtis Bradley 
5 Courtney Hardy 
9 John Nodorft 
10 Allison Woodworth 
11 Robert Winkers 
11 Deb Dunbar 
11 Blake Noel 
12 Dale Griffith 
12 Connie Stephens 
13 Jody Vargo 
13 Amber Vrielinck 
13 Alyssa Gehrke 
14 Laura Grossman 
14 Gena Byrnes 
15 Helen Ingersoll 
16 Melvin Ingersoll 
19 Lou Felderman 
21 Dan Fairchild 

21 Jesse Rewey 
23 Mark Adrian 
23 Michelle Hromadka 
24 Cecile Hoffman 
24 Becky Peters 
27 Mattea Scanlan 
28 Lynn Goninen 
28 Ben Grossman 
29 Gwen Moore 
29 Sadie Schwartz 
29 Jillian Fiedler 
30 Caleb Green 
30 Matthew Bailie 
 

Baptisms 
Just Thought You Should Know….. 

We would like to thank everyone for their great                  
support and all of your prayers for all of us as we 
have experienced the challenges of the last couple 
of months.  We want to especially thank Pastor                   
Brenda for all her concern and support during this 
time.  Each of your prayers have been so important 
in Mark's healing.  During this time we have felt 
God's hand upon us including Mark and Gary in so 
many ways.  Our faith has been greatly strength-
ened.  Mark continues to heal but he is now experi-
encing more pain as his ribs begin to heal.  We ask 
that you continue special prayers for him as he con-
tinues his healing process.   

God Bless You all!                                                             
Lee Ann, Tom, Mark, and Gary Lindahl 

Anniversaries This Month 

02 Ron & Mary June Rewey 
03 Roger & Judy Stephens 
11 Jason & Jennifer Fiedler 
14 Jason & Tracy Weigel 
15 Ken & Patricia Noel 
19 Jeff & Renee Baker 
21 Rich & Jeanne Bonin 
27 George & Linda Curry 
 

On August 5th, Jackson Oskar 
Thomas was baptized.  Jackson is the 
son of Eric & Laura Thomas 
(daughter of Susan & Jay Dykstra).   
We welcome him to our family of 
faith. 
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Gatlinburg  Mission Trip 
As many of you have heard our mission trip to Gatlinburg Tennessee was an awesome God-filled event.  On 
July 14th Becka Craugh, Mattea Scanlan, McKenzie Scanlan, Ben and Sarah Hasker, Paula Schoenberg and 
myself, all loaded the van to head to the mountains of Tennessee.  Our home for the week would be The 
King’s Academy which was a Christian boarding school.  We served a lady, with an incredible heart, named 
June.  June loved Jesus so much and depended on him for everything!  She was such a role model to what 
our faith should look like!  We built her a wheel chair ramp so she could get out of her house easier.  The 
teens all worked really hard and not only did we build her a almost complete ramp but we cleaned her               
siding, weeded her yard, and put up a screen on her porch.  June was so appreciative of all of this!   
After we were done working at the worksite we headed back to the academy for some free time and a    
well-deserved shower, before supper and chapel.   At chapel we learned about baggage, how our baggage 

can slow us down, and keep us from being all that 
God created us to be! 
It’s always amazing how we go on the mission trips 
to serve but always come back feeling we met God in 
a whole new way.  We saw God through June on the 
worksite, through our evening chapel services, on 
our hike, horseback riding, and even on 13 hour car 
ride!  Needless to say we all came back changed and 
transformed by God!  There are so many stories I 
would love to share here, but they would be better 
shared in person. If you want to hear more of the 
mission trip please grab any of us and ask us about 
the trip.  We would be happy to share!  Thank you 
to all of you who made this trip possible!  You not 
only helped make a difference in June’s life but all of 
our lives as well!  ~ Mindy 

2012 Gatlinburg Mission Trip participants (left to right) 

Becka Craugh, Sarah Hasker, McKenzie Scanlan, June, Ben 
Hasker, Mattea Scanlan and Paula Schoenberg., Mindy 

Freiburger is in the mirror taking the photo! 

Youth Group 

Hey if your grades 6th through 12th this message is for you!  Youth group will be starting on Sept 16th 

at 4:30 to 6:00 pm.  We will be cooking supper over a campfire and playing some awesome games!  

This year is going to be an awesome year of youth group that you won’t to miss out!  ~ Mindy 

SPRC update:  Mindy Freiburger’s job description has changed.  She has been hired an            

additional quarter-time by our Wesley Foundation to facilitate Campus Ministry.  She will be 

working a total of 30 hours a week, splitting her time between Campus Ministry, Youth Ministry, 

and Small Group Ministry.  Mindy is a coordinator, which means she will be equipping people to 

work with her in ministry.  She is looking for people who would like to form relationships with our 

college students, work with our youth, or facilitate small groups.  Mindy can be reached at                  

608-778-4607 
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Ministry to College Age People 

I am pleased to announce that our ministry to college age people will be kicking off this                      

September.  We are planning on reaching out to college age students and welcoming them to the 

church.  If you see them in church in September please take a moment to introduce yourself and get 

to know these students.  Some of them will be new and this will be the first time away from home 

and to our church.  Let’s make them feel extra welcome to be here at PUMC.  

One of the greatest assets the church has to college age people is that it is multigenerational.  The 

church has the privilege of investing in college students.  I think the greatest ministry we can serve 

these young people with is mentors. Slow Fade is a book that introduces a new view on ministry to 

college age people.  This book emphasizes how these mentoring relationships not only shape the stu-

dents’ lives now and forever but also the mentors.  You both get transformed by God during this!  

That is an awesome deal!  Let’s get to know the students God brings to us and walk through life with 

them! 

We will also be having a discussion and lunch on the 3rd Sundays of the month.  I would love it if 

someone would volunteer to host these meals either at the church or in their homes. 

Also we will be making dorm bags so the students can kick off the semester with love from us here at 

PUMC and we will also be making final bags 3 weeks before the semester ends.  Please contact me, 

Minder Freiburger if you would like to help or to find out more about our plans for Ministry to                

College Age People. 

30-Day Church Challenge 

I am super excited to announce our next small group series The 30 Day Church Challenge.  You may 
have noticed between my triathlon, and The Dirty Girl mud obstacle course that I did this summer, 
that I love challenges!  So needless to say I am excited to challenge all of you with this new series! 

What is it?  The 30-Day Church Challenge is a five-week series that challenges members to                        
understand and engage in the five main purposes of the church as found in the book of Acts! For 
thirty days you will discover how our church can help us reach our God-given potential and how 
together we can become a church that transforms our community and the world!  

Sounds awesome huh!?  I am so excited to see how God uses this to transform this church into 
more of his image!  Imagine him using us PUMC to change not only the Platteville community but 
the world!  This is what God desires from us as the church!  Will you join me in allowing him to 
transform us into that? 

If you would like to lead a 30-Day Church Challenge small group, please let me know.  ~ Mindy 

WELCOME COLLEGE AGE PEOPLE 

Come and join us to welcome our college age people on their first Sunday Sept 2 at PUMC!  We 
will be hosting a potluck lunch after the 11 o'clock service.  This will help us to connect to the     
college age people and develop a relationship with them so they will feel welcomed and come back 
to PUMC!  Our ministry to young people depends on you so please come help us!  This will be a 
potluck lunch so if you are interested in developing a relationship with our college students, please 
bring a dish to pass.   
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YOGA 
For EveryBODY 

“5 Week Fall Session” 

Sept. 13 – Oct. 12 
2012 

WESLEY ROOM 
Thursday Evenings 6:00 – 7:15 p.m. 

& 
Friday Mornings 8:30 – 9:45 a.m. 

(You can attend either or both classes.) 
~Drop Ins Welcome  ~ 

Last month it was announced that we would be doing Re:Con this fall.  It was a good idea, but one 

that would require a tremendous amount of preparation. After some more discussion, Mindy and I 

have decided that we need much more time to prepare it, and will not be ready to begin in September.  

We will put this on the back burner, to work on at another time.  Thanks for your grace.               

~Pastor Brenda 
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Calling All Musicians! 

It’s time to start thinking about fall music activities!  There are many opportunities to                      
participate. 

Joyful Singers ~ beginning date and time to be announced, contact Jill Hasker at 348-3128 

Mallow Ringers ~ Sunday, September 9th from 6-7pm, contact Deb Putnam at 348-6574 

Drum Circle ~ beginning date and time to be announced, contact Mindy Freiburger 778-
4607 

Blind Faith Praise Band ~ plays Sunday mornings at 11:00am service, contact Terry Dillon 
at 348-7575 

Children’s Choir ~ beginning September 16 during Sunday School 

Redeemer will be playing at Dairy Days! Contact Dean Goninen at 568-3587 for rehearsal 
times 

Holy Rollers ~ There are openings in this teen band.  Contact Mike Mair at 348-3255 or 
Roxane Ford at 732-2016 

Please prayerfully consider sharing your musical gifts this year.  There are various wonderful                  
opportunities to serve the Lord through music at PUMC!   

Friendship Coffee Bible Study Group 

New Class starting September 16, in church library at 
9:30 am. on Sunday mornings.   
  
We will be studying the New Testament book of 1st 
John.  We will learn how to discern the difference      
between true and false teaching.  You can gain                
assurance of your position in Christ and how to live a 
triumphant life in Him.  All are welcome to 
come.  Study book cost is $7.00 each.  I have 8 
available, but could order more.  We will just meet 
that first week to get books and go from there.  Any 
questions call Alice Clifton at 348-9490. 



September 2012 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

            1 

              

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

8:30 Worship 

 11:00 Worship 

 Potluck Lunch for 

College Age         

People    Noon 

  

  

Office 

Closed 

 

CAP 10 am 

UMW 1:30pm 

Yoga w/Val 4:15pm 

Bible Study 
7:30am 

Hearts & Hands     
1 pm 

Yoga w/Val        
5:15 pm 

Worship 6pm 
SS Teacher Mtg 

7pm 

 

Yoga w/Val                

4:15 pm 

Trustees 7 pm 

    

Dairy Days               

Parade 11:00am 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

8:30 Worship 

 10:30 Worship 

under the tent at 

Dairy Days 

Bloodmobile 

11:30 am 

Yoga w/ Val             

5:15 pm 

Finance 6:30pm 

 

Yoga w/Val 4:15 pm 

   Missions 5:00 pm 

Bible Study 
7:30am 

 

Hearts & Hands     
1 pm 

 

Yoga w/Val        
5:15 pm 

  

Barely Seniors 

Noon 
 

Yoga w/Val   

4:15 pm 
 

Yoga w/Lori 6pm 

 

Yoga w/Lori 

8:30 am 

 

Simmons/   

Wachershauser 

Wedding 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

8:30 Worship 

9:45 Sunday 

School 

11:00 Worship 

FALL KICKOFF 

Bounty Potluck 

Noon 

Kids Yoga 

4:15 pm 

 Yoga w/Val            

5:15 pm 

 Church Council 

6 pm 

 

Nurture 2:15 pm 

Yoga w/Val 4:15 pm 

Bible Study 
7:30am 

Hearts & Hands     
1 pm 

Kids Yoga 
4:15 pm 

Yoga w/Val        
5:15 pm 

SPRC 7:00 pm 
  

Rebekah Cir at 

Country Kitchen 

9 am 

Yoga w/Val   

4:15 pm 

Yoga w/Lori 6pm 

 

Yoga w/Lori 

8:30 am 

Newsletter 

Deadline 

  

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

8:30 Worship 

Fosbinder            

Baptism 

9:45 Sunday 

School 

11:00 Worship 

  

 

Kids Yoga 

4:15 pm 

 

Yoga w/Val               

5:15 pm 

  

   
Bible Study 

7:30am 
Hearts & Hands     

1 pm 
Kids Yoga 

4:15 pm 
Yoga w/Val        

5:15 pm 
  

 

Newsletter              

Assembled 

Yoga w/Val   

4:15 pm 

Yoga w/Lori 6pm 

 

Yoga w/Lori 

8:30 am 

  

30             

8:30 Worship 

9:45 Sunday 

School 

11:00 Worship 
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Cleaning Buckets:  Five complete buckets 

have been delivered to the Conference office 
in Sun Prairie.  We have four more buckets 
partially filled.  Thank you for supporting this 
important In-gathering project with cleaning 
products and money contributions.  The     
committee will continue to collect cleaning 
products through the next several 
months.  UMCOR is assisting families who 
have experienced natural disasters, both 
flooding and fires.  Reminder - 100% of all   
donations to the United Methodist                   
Committee on Relief (UMCOR) are channeled 

directly to the earmarked relief. When 
UMCOR donors give their time, money and 
supplies, they join UMCOR as the hands and 
feet of Christ. 

School Supplies:  Once again we will collect 

school supplies for area families struggling to 
purchase the many needed supplies for their 
students.  Watch for the school bus which will be 
parked in the narthex August 5 through                           
September 16.  Please consider helping these 
families.  Check the supply lists at local stores or 
the church office for the supplies needed.   

Thank you for your continued generosity! 
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Yoga for Kids 

Starting on September 17, Val Shaw will 
be teaching a yoga for kids class.  Classes 
will be on Monday and Wednesdays. 

4:15-4:45 pm for ages 4-6 

4:45-5:15 pm for ages 7-9 

Please contact Val Shaw with any                
questions.   (608) 778-3096  
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 Bounty Garden Pot Luck  

Sunday, September 16th, 2012 After 11:00 
Service 

Bring one of your favorite garden dishes, 
or bring a dish or beverage to share.  Sign Up 
Sheet will be passed around during services 
September 9th and it will be set outside of the 
office after that for those who miss service on 
Sunday but would like to sign up.    

Looking Ahead.....Another Cooking Class 

Wednesday, October 17, 2012 at 10:00AM 

Had fun cooking with Linda a few months 
ago?  sign up for the fall/winter class.  The 
Health & Wellness Committee along with 
Linda announce the next Healthy Eating cook-
ing class:  Healthy Eating Using Fall & Winter 
Vegetables.  Sign Up Sheet will be at the 
Bounty Garden Pot Luck on September 16th 
for October 17th class.  Wednesday, October 
17th Healthy Eating: Using Fall & Winter 
Vegetables class will begin at 10:00AM.   

 Look forward to seeing you at both events!!! 

Veggie Salsa 

(A good way to eat fresh veggies!) 

Dice the following in a 2 quart bowl: 

 One small red onion 

 One cucumber (sliced lengthwise and scoop out 
the  seeds) 

 One green  or other colored pepper 

 One small bottle (8 os) of Picante  Sauce or pre-
pared salsa (salt is in here) 

 Cilantro to taste 

 2-3 Tablespoons lime juice 

Stir together and  serve with baked taco chips or low-
sodium chips 

*If you blend all of the above ingredients in a blender 

or food processor, you have a cold soup called                        

Gazpacho.   
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Thank you! 

Thank you to everyone who worked to make VBS a 
success this year!  We had 57 children ages three 
through 5th grade and 26 youth and adults who had a 
blast at our Operation Overboard VBS, learning how 
to dive deep with God.  VBS would not have been 
possible without all the volunteers who donated their 
time, energy and resources to make this event great.  
Thanks again! 

Mark Your Calendars: Teacher Meeting 

If you are planning on teaching one of the Sunday school classes in the fall, then this meeting is for you!  Join us on                     
Wednesday, September 5 at 7:00 pm.  You will be introduced to the brand-new Grow, Proclaim, Serve!    
curriculum.  Please contact Ellen Carnahan for more information. 

2012-2013 Sunday School 

September 16  marks the beginning of our new Sunday School classes. Sunday                   
classes are held between services, from 9:45-10:45, and there are options for                   
everyone from 3 years old through adult. There will also be more options for small 
group studies this Fall. This is an important time for children to learn Bible basics, 
and for adults to grow in faith. 

We are excited to have Amanda Zasada singing with our children during Sunday 
School time this year. She led the music during Vacation Bible School this summer, 
and the kids had a great time with her! Plans are to have the children share more 
music during worship services.  

Bible Sunday is planned for Oct. 14, when our youngest students will receive their 
Beginner's Bible, and 4th grade students will receive a copy of Spark Bible NRSV.  

Children in Church 

Children are always welcome at PUMC.  If               
however, your child needs extra space, our Wesley 
Room is available where you can see and hear the 
service. 

Children’s activity bags are available in the toy box 
located by the entrance to the sanctuary. 

On Sunday’s, the Children’s Nursery for ages 5 and 
under is available and located down the hall.  Just 
follow the rainbow!  Alyssa and Megan have fun         
activates for the children. 

New Baptism Song 

Each time we have a baptism, the          
children present in worship will be      
singing the child a special song.  This 
will happen the first time at the 8:30 
service on September 23.  The children 
will learn the song on Sept 16.                      
Parents, watch your email so you can 
go over the words with your child if you 
would like. 
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Come join us, and invite 
your friends and family to 
National Back to Church 
Sunday, September 16! 

 
8:30 am Worship 

9:45 am Sunday School Begins 

11:00 am Worship 

12:15 pm Bounty Garden Potluck 

4:30 pm Youth Group Begins 


